
River City Dirt Riders

Meeting Minutes for Feb. 7, 2023

Board Members Present:

• Vice President- Scott Morgan
• Treasurer- Monty Mathews
• Secretary- John Bekanich
• Lease Director- Pete Komthongpane
• Public Relations- Jimmy Benton

   
1. No January meeting was held due to the our Jan. 10 outing at the Autobahn Indoor 

Speedway for all members and family. Great positive feedback from all that attended.
2. The open club trailer now at St. Mary's Shoals still needs new tail lights installed and wired.

Work is in progress on this. Both trailer wheel bearings have been greased and tires inflated,
but trailers need to be rolled onto solid bases to prevent tire damage.

3. The DR mower has received all routine maintenance; an oil change, oil filter, and a new air 
filter. The left tire still has a slow leak but holds air. Blade replacement is on hold until an 
impact driver is on site to remove the 15/16” blade retaining nut. The new blade is in the 
club trailer. 

4. Jimmy Benton will be looking at another piece of property in the Jasper area on Feb. 12.
The property owner is very interested to hold a hare scramble on his site but we need to  
determine if it's usable for a race prior to the club making any decisions or committing to 
any race scheduling. Jimmy will report back.

5. FTR Hare Scramble rule changes for the 2023/2024 season will eliminate the Saturday 
Sportsman Class.

6. The 2023 AMA Club Charter Application has been submitted on time with a copy to 
Darlene Riggs.                          

7. The Sunbiz 2023 renewal has been submitted as of Jan. 28.
8. Daytona Dirt Riders, (386-615-0722)  is asking for volunteer on site event help for the 

March 8/9 Alligator Enduro. RCDR has agreed to loan them some of our timekeeping 
equipment. 

9. Tentative discussions about 2023 member events, including “club member only” ride days 
at St. Mary's Shoals that includes the Horse Side, and a trip to Durhamtown ride park in Ga. 


